 2021 Annual Court Committee Meeting                July 21, 2021    
             


The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. with a motion by Sean VanErmen, seconded by Nancy Stank.  Motion carried. Roll call was taken by sign-in sheet.
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Present:  Glenn Woulf, Sean VanErmen, Jeff Gosa, Nancy Stank,
Also attending was Clerk Gross, Court Clerk, Katie Torres, Judge Patz, Dennis Gross, Town of Pound, Chairman, David Badora, Town of Beaver, Chairman, Terry Earley, Village of Pound, President, Marilyn Padgett, Village of Crivitz, Clerk-Treasurer, Chris Gisenas, Town of Beaver, Supervisor and Glen Broderick, Marinette County Supervisor. 
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Discussion Items:

a)  Northeast Wisconsin Municipal Court (Suggestions and concerns)
Court Committee Chair, Jeff Gosa started out the discussion with a few concerns that the Village of Coleman had to include:  Village Clerk collecting citations and answering phone calls.  That is not the Village Clerks job and it was suggested that the Court Clerk have some sort of office hours put in place. Village of Coleman is in charge of the Budget and the Operations of the Court.
All other Municipalities stated they had no concern as of this point.  
The Village of Crivitz’s Clerk-Treasurer represented Crivitz and had quite a few concerns about how the citations are figured for them at $38 each.  There was some discussion on how the Monthly Board report should be done to include citations not charged the $38 such as proof of insurance and seatbelt violations.  Court Clerk Torres will work on this.  Clerk Padgett had expressed much concern about the Village of Coleman being responsible for the Court Checkbook. Padgett stated she wants a reconciled bank statement and how much is in the checking that belongs to each municipality on a monthly basis.  Court Clerk Torres will work on this also.  Padgett also stated she had not received her June payment as of yet which is late.  Court Clerk Torres said she thought she sent it but maybe it got mixed up in her papers.  Torres was going to check on it.

Next subject was if the Judge resigned County Clerk wanted to know if we had any procedures in place as to what would be done.  Clerk Gross checked this out and the Village of Coleman has an ordinance in place and will appoint a new Judge if such should happen.  The District also has a procedure in place should this happen.

Motion by Sean VanErmen, seconded by Nancy Stank to Adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m.








Respectfully Submitted,







____________________________________







Lori Gross, Clerk/Treasurer[image: image1.png]



